## THE SMOKE SIGNAL (hatsworth Historical Society - September 1969

Dear members of the Chatsworth Historical Society,

We hope after a long hot summer you will plan to attend our first meeting September 17, 1969 at the Glendale Federal Savings and Loan hospitality room at 7:30. Our program chairman, Bill Schepler has planned an interesting meeting so please try and come. Set aside the third Wednesday of each month for our meetings and we will try to make it an enjoyable evening.

We need your membership money so please send your money to his. Alice Roach, 10514 Andora Ave., (hatsworth. Please ask your friends and neighbors to join.

Mork has been going on during the summer. The plumbing was completed, the bathrooms are neady to be tiled, Oakwood (emetary has installed the air conditioning and the men will soon start to close the foundation and fill around the church. September 1st, Mr. Bob Swantz, our construction contractor will start on the outside and inside repair work making it dy for a new paint job. A sign will soon be ready, to be placed at the church, explaining our restoration project and how the building will be restored to it's original charm for the future of the community. This can only be done by donations from the public. Mr. Weiland of the Canoga Sign (o. is painting the sign for us free of charge.

The drawing for the lovely painting, donated by hary Hanson, will be September 17 at the program meeting. Anyone interested in buying tickets for the 18x24 oil painting contact Mrs. Schepler at 341-0603.

Let's take the last giant step toward finishing the church this year. With everyones help it can be done.

Sincerely,

Lillian Schepler, Fresident

DONT FORGET. NEXT MEETING WEDNESDAY NIGHT, SEPTEMBER 17, 7:30 P.M.

RENDEZVOUS AT CHEPO" A color film which depicts a Modern Day Trip over the - Pan-Am Highway; A View of what the Padres would have seen if they had travelled 200 years later.

DONT MISS THIS SPECIAL PROGRAM.